OWG Report to ROS
January 13, 2011
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met December 15, 2010.
On December 15th, the OWG met for its regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
Operations Task Force Report – update on Voltage Profile issues with +/- 2 % of set-point and +/- 5 % of nominal. Jack is in the process of writing changes to the NOGRR and nodal protocols. Action item to follow up on progress OTF is making on this issue.

Black Start Task Force Report - Kelly Blackmer gave update from previous meeting. 

The OWG reviewed the 121510 Black Start Task Force (BSTF) comments and was in consensus to recommend that PRS approve Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 298 as amended by the 121510 BSTF comments and as revised by the OWG.
The Texas RE Report – Mark Henry reported Texas RE has a new address: 

805 Las Cimas Pkwy, Suite 200, Austin TX 78746
Texas RE asked OWG members to comment on the ongoing field test; the form is on the Texas RE website. TRE will do the protocol and Guides enforcement for reliability.
The OWG reviewed the following:

NOGRR 043 Synchronization with OGRR208, Voltage Ride-Through (VRT) Requirement –Tabled for one month.

NOGRR 044 Clarification of a PSS In-Service – Jack (LCRA) and Jose (ERCOT) incorporated changes in the new version of this NOGRR.  OWG was in consensus to recommend approval as revised by OWG and to forward to ROS.

NOGRR 052 Conductor/Transformer Facility Rating – Reviewed no impact IA. Group Recommended approval to ROS.
System Operations Report – New procedures are located in the ERCOT website. 

ERCOT will test the Back-Up plans for QSE and TO, in Nodal Operating Guides Section 3 (March 15 of each year). ERCOT will send a Market Notice as a reminder of the deadline to submit the Back-Up plant. 
Nodal Operating Guide Task Force – Brad (CNP) reported group is idle.
Other Discussions:  
· Discuss OWG leadership for 2011. Recommend Frank Owens to be re-elected as chair and Brad Calhoun as vice-chair.

· Discussion on PER 005-1 (System Personnel Training) Jeff (CPS): PER 002 still in effect until PER 005 takes over. Want to be sure that the proper training is provided, depending of the approval for FERC and look the effective and retired days. Mark (Texas RE) will revise effective dates and email the information to OWG.

· Discussion on PER-002-0 implementation date (April 1 2011) is accurate and if we still fall under PER 002-0 until go live? 
· OWG recommends creating a working group of trainers to discuss training issues to ensure consistency across ERCOT and with the oversight of the Operations Seminar. 
· Discussion on more visibility of ERCOT Real Time Data like we had in the zonal market? NPRR has been submitted to address this problem.
Next OWG meeting will be on December 15th in Austin at the Met Center.
